
  March 2, 2021  
 

UUCS Executive Committee Meeting        
Attending: 

Christine Ertl 
Robin LaMonte  
Sharon Pierson 
Steve Ovens 

 
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. 
 

Withholding UUA Dues – Eric Schuman sent an email on the proposal that the 
Committee on the Ministry will present to the UUCS congregation to withhold 
dues until issues are resolved. This proposal will be presented to the Board at the 
March 8 meeting. There was discussion about the impact of this proposal on the 
budget which will be presented at the Annual Meeting. There is a need to identify 
the impact of the proposal on UUCS and for clarification of the issues, including 
the background on the lack of response. The suggestion is that the Board consider 
this proposal in-depth at the March retreat.  
 
This will be a Board information item.  
 
Pledge Drive Update and the expectation that board members will help with 
follow-up calls. There was discussion about the need for Board members to help 
with follow-up calls on the pledge drive.  
 
This will be a Board information item.  
 
Facilities Update – At the present time it is unknown whether or not the Facilities 
Team will present a proposal to deal with the short term HVAC needs for the office 
furnace and air conditioning. This issue will be on the agenda if the Facilities Team 
provides a proposal.  
 
WRAP Training at Retreat – Jack suggested that the Board might benefit from a 
problem-solving and decision-making process that he uses. This training would 
be provided at a retreat.  
 
Arborist – The Landscape Team has been in contact with an arborist to deal with 
the damage from the ice storm. At this time, no cost estimate has been provided, 
but may be provided by the time of the Board meeting. 
 
Building Re-Opening – Christine reported that the Reopening Committee will 
meet a week from tomorrow and will need information on updating the air filters 
to meet Covid-19 requirements. Steve indicated that he will work with Emma to 
identify options.  
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There have been requests to use the building, so the Committee will meet to 
discuss the possibility of reopening in May. Among the other issues is how the 
sanctuary is currently being used to produce on-line services. Christine has 
requested a cost estimate on how to configure the sanctuary for the resumption of 
live services. This needs to be factored into both the budget and reopening plan. 
Sharon noted that this should be classified as a capital investment and may involve 
a significant cost. This is also a facilities issue. Also, there is an issue of maintaining 
the contemplative nature of the sanctuary while still providing recording 
capability.  
 
This is a Board information item. 
 
HHV Oversight Group – Christine has had two responses to the request to join 
the group to oversee the development of the land use agreement with HHV. There 
may be other responses based on the newsletter.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 
 

 

 


